Dear Easyjet,

Re: Berminie Carine Lili (HO ref: L1142369) who is currently being detained in Yarls Wood detention centre and due to be deported to Cameroon via Paris at 6.25am on 18th January 2010 on flight U22431 from Luton.

I am writing to you in relation to Berminie Carine Lili, a resident and valued community member of the community in Sunderland. I am extremely worried about her situation. 

They were detained by six immigration police who demanded entry to their home in Hendon, Sunderland, in the early hours of Tuesday 12th January. She is currently being held against her will in Yarls Wood immigration detention centre in Bedfordshire, and has been told she will be deported to Cameroon at 6.25am on 18th January 2010 on flight U22431 from Luton to Paris, and from there to Cameroon on flight AF948. 

When Lili was offered a 'good job' in France in 2006 she took the opportunity. Tragically, she was tricked, 

trafficked, and on arrival in France in June was forced into prostitution, and escaped to Britain in 

August the same year. Lili has been deeply traumatised by this experience, and is receiving medication 

for depression. She is not physically or mentally fit to fly, or to deal with being uprooted and returned to a

very uncertain future in Cameroon.

With her new son Lili has been struggling to rebuild her life in Sunderland, and they have formed 

strong links and many friends in the local community, including volunteering with the Red Cross and 

doing voluntary work to support other refugees in Sunderland and Newcastle. If forced to return to 

Cameroon Lili fears that she will be rejected by her family and community because she has 

had a child outside of marriage.

I am requesting that your airline should refrain from carrying passengers who are not physically or mentally fit for long-haul travel. In the case of Lili and her son, the mother is very depressed and vulnerable, and the child has already been traumatised by the violent removal of the family from their home by immigration police. Lili is extremely concerned at the prospect of being deported, and has no wish to board your flight. If forced to do so I feel this will be likely to cause extreme distress to Lili, her son Kieran, and to many of your other passengers who I am sure will not be oblivious to the distress being caused to the mother and child. I urge you to uphold your duty of care for passengers and to not accept Berminie Carine Lili and Keiran on your flight.

Yours Sincerely
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